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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.
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	Project Title: Mills Lane Storm Drain Improvements Project 
	Lead Agency: City of St. Helena
	Contact Name: Edrees Argand
	Email: eargand@cityofsthelena.org
	Phone Number: (707) 968-2627
	Project Location: St. Helena, Napa County
	Project Description: Stormwater from the west side of the City is currently conveyed east under Highway 29 and discharges on the north side of Mills Lane. The proposed Project consists of a new storm drain that will convey this runoff, as well as drainage from runoff east of Highway 29, and can service future development in the area, discharging to the Napa River. The proposed Project entails construction of a new storm drain within Mills Lane, which is a City street for most of its length, from its intersection with State Highway 29 east to the Napa River.  The proposed storm drain system connects to an existing 30” storm drain pipe at a new drop inlet structure.  The new storm drain will consist of 45 feet of 36” pipe, 894 feet of 48” pipe, and 3,867 feet of 60” pipe.  All proposed storm drain pipe will either be reinforced concrete pipe (RCP) or high-density polyethylene (HDPE). The total length of the proposed storm drain is approximately 4,900 feet. The storm drain will discharge to the west bank of the Napa river approximately 600 feet east of the terminus of Mills Lane. Some road repaving will be necessary; however, no above-ground structures are proposed.  
	Project's Effects: See attached Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration. The potentially significant impacts that can be reduced to less-than-significant levels in the Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration include:

Air Quality - Mitigation Measures AIR-1 and AIR-2
Biological Resources - Mitigation Measures BIO-1, BIO-2, BIO-3, BIO-4, BIO-5, and BIO-6
Cultural Resources - Mitigation Measures CULT-1, CULT-2, CULT-3, CULT-4, and CULT-5
Tribal Cultural Resources - Mitigation Measures CULT-1, CULT-2, CULT-3, CULT-4, and CULT-5
Mandatory Findings of Significance - With implementation of the IS/MND Mitigation Measures above and Best Management Practices (BMPs) discussed in the Project Description, the proposed project would not result in substantial adverse effects to human beings, either directly or indirectly.
	Areas of Controversy: None known.
	List of Agencies: Caltrans District 4
Regional Water Quality Control Board
California Public Utilities Commission
California Air Resources Board


